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GATRA Audit & Finance Committee Meeting

June 11, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 11:40 am by Mayor Thomas Hoye, Member, in Norton, MA.

Those in attendance were:

Mayor Thomas Hoye, Taunton Rep.


Mayor Kevin J. Dumas, Attleboro Rep.

Mark Fisher, North Attleboro Rep.


Hilary Wilson, Pembroke Rep.


Francis J. Gay, Administrator



1. The Minutes of the November 18, 2014 GATRA Audit and Finance Committee meeting were distributed to the Committee for approval.    

MOTION by Mark Fisher to approve the Minutes of the November 18, 2014 GATRA Audit and Finance Committee meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Hilary Wilson and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee
2. Legislative and GATRA Financial Update:  Mr. Gay informed the Committee that at the state level the Legislative Conference Committee is just starting to meet.  The Senate budget has one line item at 82 million dollars and the House has 2 line items at 80 million dollars with discretion by MassDOT to give money overall to the RTA program. The  language still needs to be worked out and GATRA is hopeful to get the Senate language and dollar figure version.  On the federal side, there is no long range bill as of right now and there is a continuing resolution on funding.  Mr. Gay stated that the FY2015 Budget is all set and GATRA should be good going forward for FY2016.  
3.
Mr. Gay distributed GATRA’s Proposed FY2016 Budget to the Committee for review and discussed the certain changes in the budget items as well as additional items.

Mr. Fisher asked about the percentage which GATRA pays into the health insurance.  Mr. Gay informed the Committee that GATRA contributes 90% to health insurance as of right now.  Mr. Fisher expressed to the Committee that more discussion should be had in this regard.  Mr. Gay stated that it will be included on the Agenda for the next Committee meeting.
As to the budget for Operations of Fixed Route Bus Service, Mr. Wilson asked what amount Pembroke and Hanover would be assessed for the new service in that area.  Mr. Gay stated that the towns will pick up approximately 65% to 75% between the two towns.  The majority of the communities’ budgets for fixed route service will only increase approximately 2 ½ %.  As for Scituate, Hanover, Pembroke and Wareham, their assessments will be going up more.
MOTION by Mark Fisher to approve GATRA’s FY2016 Budget for Full Board Vote with the understanding that the numbers may change in the future.
SECONDED by Mayor Dumas and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee.

MOTION by Mark Fisher to adjourn the meeting.
SECONDED by Hilary Wilson and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee.
The Meeting was adjourned at 12:03 pm.
